
Notification of Intent to Close East Ash Pond 

Midwest Generation, LLC 

Waukegan Generating Station, Waukegan, IL 

In accordance with 40 CFR 257.102(g) and 35 Ill. Adm. Code 845.730(d), Midwest Generation, LLC is 

making the following notification on June 3, 2024 of intent to close the East Ash Pond at the Waukegan 

Generating Station in Waukegan, IL under the requirements of 40 CFR 257.101(a)(1), 40 CFR 257.102, 

and 35 Ill. Adm. Code Part 845, Subpart G. 

The East Ash Pond will be closed in accordance with the unit’s Closure Plan prepared in accordance with 

40 CFR 257.102(b) and 35 Ill. Adm. Code 845.720 and in accordance with the corresponding closure 

construction permit to be issued by the Illinois Environmental Protection Agency. 


